
 

Todd Voorhees 
Regional Public Affairs Manager 

 
8315 Century Park Court 

San Diego, CA  92123 
 

Tel: 858-650-6123 
tvoorhees@sdge.com 

 

November 2, 2020 

 
Dear Resident or Property Owner: 
 
San Diego Gas & Electric Company’s (SDG&E®) highest priority is providing you with safe and 
reliable natural gas and electric service.  As part of our commitment to you, we periodically need 
to make improvements to our facilities within your community to enhance system reliability.    

This notice is to inform you of pending construction activities in the vicinity of SDG&E’s existing 
Del Mar Substation immediately northwest of the intersection of Interstate 5 and Via De La 
Valle, and east along Via De La Valle approximately 1.1 miles to the intersection of El Camino 
Real in San Diego.  Construction activities include installing a new one-mile section of 69 
kilovolt underground transmission line within Villa De La Valle, and installing new cable poles on 
either end.   

As part of this project, temporary construction support sites will be required along the 
alignment. These sites will serve as temporary storage for materials and equipment and will be 
used for parking during construction hours.  These temporary sites will be restored to their 
original condition and use upon completion of the project. 

Construction will take place in phases and is scheduled to begin on or near November 30, 2020. 
Construction work will generally take place Monday through Saturday between 7:00 a.m. and 
7:00 p.m. unless otherwise directed by local traffic control permits. Some night work is 
anticipated and temporary lane closures are expected. 

Traffic delays and temporary lane closures are expected. We plan to have traffic control 
measures in place during construction, and our crews will strive to minimize any impacts to you 
and your neighbors.  We encourage you to adjust commuting plans as necessary.   

Location:  Cities of Del Mar, San Diego and Solana Beach 
Work Days:  Monday – Saturday 
Hours:   7:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
Duration: Approximately 5 months  
 

Construction dates are subject to change according to compliance requirements, inclement 
weather, or other unforeseen circumstances. We’ll provide additional updates should 
construction dates change.   

We apologize in advance for any inconvenience you may experience during construction 
activities. SDG&E will continue to work closely with local municipalities and community groups 
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to ensure construction activities are as least disruptive as possible. We also plan to keep 
communities informed during all phases of the project’s construction. We’re committed to 
working with you and local public safety officials to help minimize inconveniences and safeguard 
a smooth construction process.   
 
During this COVID-19 outbreak, we ask for your support in helping us maintain a healthy work 
environment for our employees, contractors and community. We ask customers not to approach 
or interact with our field crews. Please maintain a distance of 6 feet as recommended by the 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). We ask that customers adhere to any 
posted construction and parking notifications. We want to maintain healthy business operations 
during challenging times like these, and continue safely providing essential services like 
electricity and natural gas. We appreciate our customers’ understanding. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please call me at (844) 765-6388, or 
email tvoorhees@sdge.com. Additional project information may be found at  
https://www.sdge.com/major-projects or on the California Public Utilities Commission web page 
at https://www.cpuc.ca.gov/environment/info/ene/delmar/delmar.html.   
 

Sincerely,  

  

Todd Voorhees 
Regional Public Affairs Manager 
San Diego Gas & Electric Company 
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